STIMSON LUMBER COMPANY

PO Box 1499
Newport, WA 99156
(509) 447-3686

June 26, 2017

Attn: Sandra Treccani
Hydrogeologist

Toxic Cleanup Program
WA, Dept. of Ecology
4601 N Monroe
Spokane, WA 99205

Subj: 2017 Annual MMR Report: Former Josephine Mill No. 1
Dear Ms. Treccani:

Stimson employee Ted Carlson {Area Woodlands Manager) completed an annual spring site inspection on June 15,
2017 pursuant to the Post Removal Site Control Plan (PRSCP) found in Appendix E to the Final Removal Action
Report (RAR) dated February 10, 2012. The PRSCP outlines the long-term maintenance and monitoring obligations
to ensure the continuous protection, integrity and stability of the mine waste repository constructed at the former
Josephine Mill No. 1 in Pend Oreille County, Washington. This letter serves as the 2017 annual spring Monitoring
Maintenance and Repairs {MMR) report.

No 100-year storm event, and no other significant event (earthquake, extreme weather event, forest fire, etc.)
occurred at the site since the last inspection was completed on May 22, 2016, except that as you are likely aware,
we had an extremely wet October 2016, as well as a very wet spring. These events did not appear to have any
negative impacts on the site.

The following pages list (in bold) those items to be included in the inspections during each site visit (Section 3.1.1
of the PRSCP) with relevant comments and observations depicted in italics. All photos were taken during the June
15, 2017 inspection. There was no sign or potential sign of damage to the items below, therefore no repairs are
recommended.

This has been the fifth annual spring report without any issues at the site, and the site appears to be stable and
functioning as intended. The provisions contained in the approved PRSCP (Monitoring schedule 3.1.2) allows for
revision of the monitoring schedule; “After the first five years of monitoring it is appropriate to assess the
monitoring schedule based upon the results of the periodic inspections and effectiveness of the protective
measures”. We are therefore requesting we revise the monitoring schedule to once every five years, with our next
monitoring visit to be scheduled for spring, 2022. Please let us know if this is acceptable.





















